[bookmark: OLE_LINK1] MEETING OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES OF THE
SOUTHLAKE MOSQUITO ABATEMENT DISTRICT
MINUTES
May 11, 2015

1.  	ROLL CALL

	The meeting was called to order at 7:35 p.m. by President Barbara Struthers.  Trustees Larry Feder, Susan Levy and Roger Simonson were present.  District Attorney Robert Masini and George Balis of Clarke were also in attendance.  
	
2. 	PUBLIC COMMENT

	Trustee Feder asked that the meeting begin with a moment of silence in memory of Trustee Cosette Winter who passed away last week.  He said that a memorial service will be set in the near future at the Chicago Botanic Garden.

	3.	MINUTES
	 
	The Trustees reviewed the minutes of the April 13, 2015 regular meeting.  Motion by Trustee Feder, seconded by Trustee Levy to approve the minutes of the April 13, 2015 regular meeting.  All in favor.  Motion passed.  

	4.  	TREASURER’S REPORT

Trustee Levy reported that no Treasurer’s report for April 2015 was available yet.  Attorney Masini reported that he had talked with First Bank of Highland Park today in connection with the preparation of the Annual Budget and Appropriation Ordinance.  The total current fund balance for the District is $959,935.00 

	5.  	BILLS

	The Trustees then considered the following bills:

1) Diver, Grach, Quade & Masini, LLP - $1365.00 for legal services;
2) Clarke Mosquito Control - $61,844.00 – 12ne contract installment.
3) Trustee Roger Simonson - $2,855.72 for reimbursement for expenses incurred in attending the AMCA annual meeting.
4) Allen Wayne Ltd. - $3,955.00 for production of 16,000 brochures with public education information.

	Motion by Trustee Levy to pay the bills as presented. Seconded by Trustee Simonson.  Roll call.  Ayes: Struthers, Levy, Feder and Simonson.  Nays:  None.  Motion passed.  

	

	6. 	 OLD BUSINESS 

	President Struthers advised that brochures will be distributed on May 16 at the Riverwoods Plant Sale.  Later in the season, brochures will be distributed in Bannockburn and Deerfield with the municipal water bills.   The brochures will be distributed in Riverwoods with the Village newsletter.  In Highwood and Highland Park, the brochures will be distributed as an insert in the Landmark weekly publication in mid-June.

	The cartoon brochures will go to the city halls so  they are generally available to the public.

	The Village of Deerfield has kindly agreed to store the brochures for the District prior to their distribution.

7.   	NEW BUSINESS 

	A.  Discussion concerning and adoption of the 2015 Annual Budget and Appropriation Ordinance.  The Trustees briefly discussed the ordinance and indicated that they had no changes to the tentative document which appropriates the same amount as last year.  Trustee Feder moved that the Board adopt, as presented, the 2015-2016 Annual Budget and Appropriation Ordinance with an appropriation of $693,000 for the District’s financial needs for the year.  Seconded by Trustee Simonson.  Roll call.  Ayes. Struthers, Levy, Feder and Simonson.  Nays.  None.  Motion Passed.

	B.  Discussion of Riverwoods Plan Sale Booth.  Discussed under Old Business.

	C.  Discussion of Distribution of “Quit Growing Mosquitoes” brochure to residents.  Discussed under Old Business.

	D.  Discussion of possible action on a hands-on demonstration or the mosquito awareness booth. President Struthers described the water bottle and tire demonstration that will be used to show how difficult it can be to empty water from a tire which is a primary breeding spot for mosquitoes.

	E.  Discussion of possible action on using high school students to assist in running the mosquito awareness booth.  The trustees agreed that the limited use of student assistance at public events to distribute information is acceptable if some are available for the limited duty.  
	
 	8.	CLARKE REPORT

A.  Report from trustees on AMCA annual meeting activities.  Trustee Simonson distributed his written report from his attendance at the AMCA Convention.  He then briefly discussed a few of the items with the trustees.

B.  Clarke Report on 2015 season activities.  Mr. Balis distributed his written report.  He informed the trustees that a good deal of breeding had begun in the usual wet areas of the District Larvaciding in the off-road and storm drains has begun.  Backpack pre-hatch treatment has also begun.  The Riverwoods light trap was placed today.  Full operations will begin next week.  He also said a trap location for Highwood is still needed.

Trustee Levy asked if Clarke had seen any evidence of Chikungunya in the District since it is expected to move north.  Mr. Balis said Clarke is looking for the breeder mosquito, the Adea Agypti, but none have been found.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]Trustee Levy then asked what the District should do if the disease shows up.  Mr. Balis said the likely response would be to move back to the use of Duet adulticide as it is most effective against this type of mosquito.  Duet has received an agricultural exemption.

Trustee Feder asked when would all the traps be in place.  Mr. Balis said by May 18.  

9.	ADJOURNMENT. 

	Trustee Feder moved that the meeting be adjourned.  Seconded by Trustee Levy.  All in favor.  The meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m.


							Respectfully submitted,


							/s/ Roger Simonson              
							Roger Simonson, Secretary
Southlake Mosquito Abatement District 


3

